
Social Care National Consultative Forum

Adoption and Fostering Care sub-group

Tuesday 4 December 2012, 11:00-12:00
Venue: Room 706B, Ofsted, Aviation House, 125 Kingsway, London WC2B 6NH
Attendees: 
Harvey Gallagher (NAFP); Janet Smith(Adoption UK); Valerie Tulloch (Action for Children); Peter Sandiford (CASA); Louise Lawrence (DfE); Alison Bailey (Chair: Ofsted);
Apologies: 
Brenda Farrell (Barnardos); Richard Howell (DfE); Louise Hocking (BAAF); Mary Lucking (DfE);

Agenda

1. Agreed minutes of previous meeting.

All actions complete
2. Registration of Independent Fostering Agencies – Harvey
Ofsted has guidance on the registration of branches of IFAs, but application across the country appears to be different. This may be due to the requirement to register being linked to activities rather than to the independence of that activity from the centre. Therefore as providers expand they do not always register additional branches as they do not meet the ‘activity’ criteria.  

Concern by all that we need to ensure that in any branch definition the balance is right between safe care and regulation.

Agreed to set up a workshop to develop understanding of this issue and identified the best way forward. Data on IFA registrations, IFA branches and sizes to be supplied to support discussions.





AB
Harvey to circulate paper on the issues identified by NAFP


HG
3. NICE quality standard for looked after children - Valerie
Further work is needed to understand the relationship between the proposed NICE standard and current NMS, the standards are not part of the statutory framework and therefore it is important that the place of these standards is understood. If this is not clarified then the potential to promote good practice may be lost. In addition they may be used by commissioners, for example, without their relevance being fully understood. AB is discussing this with Michael Allured from the DfE, to keep as an agenda item.
Also discussed other developments in the promotion of good practice:

Rees Centre, university of Oxford, have just published a programme of research

Rudd Centre developing research into adoption and attachment

Adoption support agency inspections 

4. A.O.B
· AB requested invitation to any meetings to discuss the impact of the new inspection frameworks for fostering and adoption agencies to feed into review.

· LL The Dfe have set up the Fostering Information Exchange, hosted by the LGA as an on-line knowledge hub. Opportunity to network, share good practice etc. Potential to get feedback on the frameworks through this site.
Alison Bailey

